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DATE PROGRAM CHAIR TOPIC 

4 January 2022 
Methodist Church 

Kathy Barrick House of John—Caring for the Community While 
the Community Cares for Us. 

11 January 
Methodist Church 

Phil “Nub” Allen Past District Governor Mark Wyse of the Ontario
-Walworth Rotary Club 

18 January 
Methodist Church 

Ralph Adams  

 

Club Anniversary 

01-28-2020 Kass Williams 

01-29-2008 Theresa Dorgan 

January Birthdays 

01-04 Hugh Kane 

01-23 Lori Reals 

                                                    ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
1)  Hear Ye, Hear Ye!!!! Starting with the meeting of 4 January 2022, our 
club will be going back to meeting every Tuesday at noon at the Methodist 
Church Grace Hall.  We will still broadcast via zoom for anyone who cannot 
attend in person but who would like to be a part of the meeting virtually.  The 

possibility of a catered lunch is being explored.  In the meantime, feel free to bring your 
lunch either from home or from any local take-out service.  Coffee is available. 

Officers for 2022-23 elected at 21 December regular meeting:   
President: David Hamilton; President-Elect: Mary DePorter; Vice President: Sue 
Schermerhorn; Secretary Theresa Dorgan; Treasurer Hugh Kane; Past President: Tracy 
Crosby; Directors 2021-2023: Jeff Criblear, Jeff Graff, Lori Reals; Directors 2022-2024: 
Kathy Barrick, Doris Hunter, Scott MacDonell. 

The Rotary Foundation 
Mission is to help Rotarians 
advance world understand-
ing, goodwill, and peace by 
improving health, providing 
quality education, improv-
ing the environment, and 
alleviating poverty.  

RECAP OF 28 DECEMBER ZOOM MEETING   
Attendance: 12      Guest: Ontario County Administrator Chris DeBolt, Presenter 

 
Program:  We heard from Ontario County Adminis-
trator Chris DeBolt who has been in that position for 
just over a year.  Chris oversees an operation with an 
$840 million budget, over 800 employees, and 26 
very distinct divisions including the Department of 
Health, Sheriff’s Dept, Meals on Wheels, Highway 
Dept, Education for children with Special Needs, 
Real Property Tax Dept. and many others.  This past 
year has presented significant challenges with the 
Covid pandemic.  The County has organized countless vaccination clinics, PPE distribu-
tions and, more recently, at-home testing kit distributions where demand swiftly exceed-
ed supply.  Efforts are being made with the state to secure more kits so the county can 
better meet the demand.  Chris emphasized that the county is not looking at shutting 
down school districts as the omicron variant surges.  The leadership team meets with su-
perintendent’s every week and everything is being done to keep schools open.  At least 
one positive out of the Covid situation has been the new partnership the county has 
forged with all school districts to deal with this and, potentially, future crises.  It was a 
very informative meeting.  We thank Chris for his time and program chair Mary Beer for 
inviting him to present. 


